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Extract from the Capital Strategy relating to the 2017 Prudential Code 

 

1 The legislative framework is set out in the Local Government Act 2003 and its 
subsidiary regulations.  This framework provides for a prudential system 
based on borrowing limits set by each individual local authority.  Under this 
system, local authorities must have regard to affordability, prudence and 
sustainability and must follow the “Prudential Code for Capital Finance in 
Local Authorities 2017 Edition” published by the Chartered Institute of Public 
Finance and Accountancy (CIPFA). 

 
2 The Prudential Code requires that a number of prudential indicators are set. 
 
3 The objectives of the Prudential Code are to ensure, within a clear framework, 

that the capital expenditure plans are affordable, prudent and sustainable, and 
that treasury management decisions are taken in accordance with good 
professional practice and in full understanding of the risks involved and how 
these risks will be managed to levels that are acceptable to the Council.  The 
Prudential Code requires authorities to look at capital expenditure and 
investment plans in the light of overall organisational strategy and resources 
and ensure that decisions are being made with sufficient regard to the long 
run financing implications and potential risks to the authority.  Effective 
financial planning, option appraisal, risk management and governance 
processes are essential in achieving a prudent approach to capital 
expenditure, investment and debt. 


